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Primitive Methodist Chapel 
Harvest thanksgiving services were held on Sunday, when excellent sermons were preached by Mr. 
W. Rumming.  
 
On Wednesday, a public tea was provided, to which a good number sat down.  Afterwards, a meeting 
was held, presided over by Mr. Rumming.  The speakers were Mr. A. Strange, Mr. H. Smith, and Rev. 
J. Harper.  The Calne Male Choir rendered excellent service.  At the close the fruits and vegetables 
were sold, the proceeds amounting to £2 2s. 6d. 
 
Wiltshire Times, 15 October 1904 
 


